COOLIDGE TRUCKING SYSTEM
829 W. CENTRAL AVE.

ST. PAUL, MN 55104
651-248-0730

05/20/2016
City of S. Paul
RE: Notice of Violation for Cease and Desist Orders

On April 13, 2016, Joe Wozniak conducted a site visit at 560 Randolph the location My Trucks
are storage. Joe states that he observed my employee “Willy” using a skid steer vehicle to move
MSW from concrete pad on the ground into a 30-cubic yard roll off box. He also stated he spoke
with Willie who Joe stated Willy said he had previously dumped a 10-yard roll-off box of MSW
onto the pad and then proceeded to load that material into the 30-yard roll off,

I spoke with “Willy” my employee on the 13" of April after Joe had been there. He had informed
me that Joe had been down there and he was using the skid steer to remove some items from the
10 yard roll off that was not construction material, that someone had illegally dumped in that roll
oft, which was a construction load.

I later received a Cease and Desist orders in the mail. I went over the letter with “Willie” my
employee and was told by Willy “I was not telling Joe I dumped the 10 yard roll off on the
ground. [ was telling him the items I had in the skid steer came from the 10 yard roll off and that
I was putting it in the 30 yard roll off because it is not construction material”. He said Joe asked
him how often that happens. Willie said he told Joe that it sometimes happen maybe once or
twice a week, (meaning sometimes people order roll offs for construction material and when we
get there to pick it up they will have thrown other items in) or (sometimes people illegally dump
items in roll offs they see on the street), which happens often as well. Willy said he DID NOT
tell Joe that he dumped the 10 yard roll off on the ground nor that is something we do. Willy said
Joe must have misunderstood him or he misunderstood what Joe was asking of him. Willie is of
a Hispanic descent and sometimes misunderstands English and will nod yes when not meaning
yes to the question, yet yes I hear you, which is well known of the Hispanic culture. Yet Willie
clearly states he did not say to Joe what was stated on the letter and that he did not dump a 10
yard roll off on the ground but had grabbed items out of the 10 yard with the skid steer to put
into the 30 yard. That is what was going on when Joe made a site visit on April 13, 2016.
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